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12655 SW Center St., Suite 330, Beaverton, OR, 97005 * (503) 747-3702
Mission Statement: To build and promote the sport of competitive swimming for the benefit of all swimmers to achieve their maximum potential.
[bookmark: _GoBack]OSI Board Meeting
Wednesday, June 6th, 2018, 7:15 pm, Zoom Conference Call
In attendance:  Shelly Rawding, Debbie Laderoute, Christopher Pfaffenroth, Shane Bennett, Emily Melina,  Heather Thomas, Jacki Allender, Brad Robbins, Jeff Gudman, Julie Greenaway, Sara Nelson, Julie Carpenter, Russell Scovel, Ariana Chin, and George Sampson.

Meeting Called to Order:  7:19 pm.  Shelly welcomed everyone on the call.  She asked if there was anything anyone wanted to add to the agenda.

George noted that Shelly was the only one who sent him information for what the mission for the zone team should be.  George stated he would love more feedback.  He is meeting with Debbie next week to go over the bylaw changes.  

Shane stated that as far as his comparison to other LSCs on splash fees that we are on the bottom end.

The question was raised as to whether we needed to add to New Business discussing adding a junior coach?  It was stated this was automatic and does not need to be added to New Business.

Announcements:  Congratulations to Nick Simons and Owen Ngan for being selected to the Western Zone Select Camp held in Arizona this past weekend. 

Meet Announcements:
Short Course:
10 and Under’s will be held at Willamalane.
11-14’s will be held at Corvallis.

Senior Champs will be held at T’Hills.
Long Course:
10 and Under’s will be held at Albany.
11 and Over’s will be held at Mt Hood.

We did receive an e-mail from USA Swimming.  They are hosting a regional coaching clinic that they want to hold in the Albany/Corvallis area in the spring of 2019.  They would like us to give them possible dates.  Discussion was had on the best dates being the 1st or 2nd weekend in April.  It was stated that Easter is April 21st so we should be able to get one of those weekends.  Debbie will respond to them on the dates.

Shane stated South Albany HS would be able to accommodate that many people (100 people) with little or no cost.  In addition, Corvallis has a new Marriott Hotel (USA Swimming is contracted with Marriott).   We will send the information and go from there.

A motion made to accept the May Meeting minutes.  May’s minutes were seconded and approved.

Treasurer’s Report:  There is no treasurer’s report.  We did not hear back from David.  

Flex Membership:  We did discuss this at the May meeting and discussion was in agreement with offering this.  We didn’t vote on this at the May meeting but we should now.  Then, if this passes at HOD, we will go forward.  Motion was made to offer Flex Membership beginning 9/1/18.  Motion was passed.

Board Chair’s Report:  For convention, we have 6 voting LSC delegates. Christopher, Emily, Shane, me, Ariana and George. Please let me know asap if you will not be attending convention, or will not be staying until the meeting is over on Saturday, so we can appoint someone else to vote in your place. Thank you!
The LSC Development Committee is hosting a Bright Ideas Contest.  Here is the link to the great ideas that were submitted this first year of the contest https://padlet.com/janegrosser/swq3lnbfa8tr  It is always good to see what other LSC's are doing, and how we might utilize their great ideas in our work as well.
Thanks to Debbie for forwarding the information on Scholastic All America to teams - please note that requirements have changed, and 9th graders are now allowed to apply.  Application is open now thru August 15th.

Official’s Report:  We are planning summer meets:
10 & U – MR – Joe Dahl.  Assistant Walter Monk
11 & Over – MR – Andrea Knutsen.  Assistant – Tom Holt
We ARRE Mentors Workshop - June 22-24 – Minneapolis – John Haring will attend.
Kathleen & Robert Scandary are scheduled to come to the LC Sectional meet as Evaluators
We have been unable to secure an outside evaluator for the 11 & Over LC Champs.  We will utilize Oregon Evaluators.

Athlete Reps:   No report.

Old Business: 
Flex Membership:  We did discuss this at the May meeting and discussion was in agreement with offering this.  We didn’t vote on this at the May meeting but we should now.  Then, if this passes at HOD, we will go forward.  Motion was made to offer Flex Membership beginning 9/1/18.  Motion was passed.
Wording for Officials Requirement:  Heather raised the question about the wording for officials requirement for meets.  Heather asked:
  
When we require that a team to have officials to be Allowed to
compete (team). Are we violating the USA swimming article
304.3.2
Descrimination of the amateur athlete act that says we must allow
an athlete to compete in the sport of swimming to there fullest
extent.?
We have put in an act or line in a swim meet form that says due to
circumstances outside the swimmers control we will not let your
team compete. Not only does this motion add requirements for
officials, it seems to discriminate against teams that cannot field
enough officials and also discriminates against an athlete who
has no control over how many officials can go to a meet.

The question was raised whether or not to put in # of officials required in order to allow teams to be essentially kicked out of a meet.  It was clarified that there currently is not a policy but a recommendation for how many officials are required.  The question was raised as to whether this is legal with USA Swimming or are we violating an Article of USA Swimming?  It was stated that if teams are putting in the recommendation --- teams entering are being given a preference to send entries.  It was expressed that some meet directors are stating that they could not come if they did not bring officials.  It was explained that with the recommendation there is no consequence – the only consequence is their entries do not have priority if they don’t have officials.  It was also expressed that this applies to invitationals only.  If the meet is an open – there is no recommendation.  Other coaches are stating that they have been cut out of meets.  Priority was given to teams who bring officials.  The difference was asked as to what is the difference between an open and an invitational?  It was expressed that teams are not being invited to invitationals and teams are just choosing teams who have officials.  The T’Hills meet was brought up as shutting out teams without officials.  It was expressed that we need to examine how the meet was sanctioned for T’Hills and are they in violation of what they said they were doing – an open or an invitational – whether or not they are living up to their sanction or not?
It was expressed to make sure that we are not discriminating against the athlete.  The example of inner city teams that perhaps do not have as much as parental support – that we aren’t putting athletes at a disadvantage if their parents cannot support the team as officials, especially smaller teams that are rebuilding.  Teams that have been shut out were asked as to which meets they are trying to attend?  Is it an invitational?  Is it an open that is filling up?  They have to have teams that will bring timers and officials to run the meet.  Brad Robbins was asked about what was the policy in the Sierra Nevada LSC.  Some LSCs charge a fine if your team does not bring the required officials or your swimmers do not earn points or score (T’Hills meet info says your swimmers will not earn points or score).  Some LSCs require teams who are hosting meets to provide all officials and timers etc.  It has always been the policy in Oregon for teams attending to bring timers and officials as well.  It was expressed by multiple attendees that you cannot possibly staff all positions and officials with teams who are smaller and a lot of the smaller meets would disappear.  It was stated that it would unreasonable to expect some of the smaller teams to staff a meet.  Sara at Madras stated they host 2 meets a year – they have all the timer spots filled – they are able to find officials whose kids no longer swim and borrow some officials from other teams.  She stated we want to run a meet where parents can enjoy their kids swimming – but we also see Heather’s point that kids are missing out because their parents cannot be officials.  Emily stated that they bring extra officials and in some cases just having a reasonable conversation with the meet director and bringing those extra officials has helped.  She also stated she missed the date and got shut out of the Eugene meet regardless of the number of her officials.  Shane stated he has become an official to cover if they are short and will be an official at a meet and not coach.  This started because we have had meets where they are not enough officials.  Julie C. stated that this recommendation has made a big difference and has increased the amount of officials.  George stated it comes down to parent involvement and if we can’t get volunteers onto the deck, we won’t be able to run meets for their kids to swim in.  It was reiterated that this is working and that it is a problem nationwide.  We have looked into what other LSCs are doing and that we have taken a pretty gentle approach in comparison.  There is no perfect solution to this problem.  

The suggestion was made for smaller teams to potentially pay extra/additional money to make this work.

Mini-Expo:  George stated he has a commitment from Mark Sowa, University of Idaho, who is coming for George’s coaching clinic.  He has reached out to Carol Capatani from Texas and if she is unavailable will reach out to Allison Beebe from Santa Clara.  Kara is looking for an athlete for the clinic.  Hopefully by July 1st will have fliers out and ready to go.  The Mini-Expo is set for October 6-7 in Newberg.   

Splash Fee Information:  This will need to be put into a recommendation or legislation that needs to go out by 9/5/18 – 20 days prior to HOD.  Shane will send all of his information to of all of the OSI board members.  To summarize, we are on the lower end – most teams are between $3-$5.  The average of most is $4.00.  It was suggested that we all look over his information and then make recommendations to Shelly.  It was recommended that we hold a brief meeting August 1st to go over this and make final recommendations.  Shane stated he looked at about 15 LSCs in the Western Zone region. 

Facility Use Fee Clarification:  It was stated that when a meet charges a facility use fee that this should all be paid to the facility.  A team reported - $12.00 charged and that no - not all of it went to the host facility.  It was clarified that this would be in violation – and this would need to be refunded to the swimmers.  This would need to be a surcharge not a facility use fee.  A facility use fee can be used to pay the rental fee and/or the facility use fee if the facility charges this.  Regardless, anything listed as facility use fee would go to the facility.  This has been on the honor system.  This cannot be charged unless the facility is charging this.  

The question was raised “As long as the facility fee goes to the facility, - can this be used to pay the rent for the facility?”  Yes – this can be as long as the entire amount goes to the facility.  If this amount is higher than the rent dollar amount, this would have to all go to the facility or be refunded to the teams.

Next Meetings:  
No meeting in July.
August 1st meeting –We will go over Flex Membership to vote on in October at HOD.

Meeting adjourned at 8:13.

Submitted by:
Julie Greenaway
OSI Secretary
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